London Loop: High Barnet to Buckhurst Hill, Sunday 14th December 2008
8 walkers, 20 miles – leader Nick Marshall
We had a nice walk yesterday - there were 8 of us and we walked just over 20 miles. Unfortunately when we got back there was a phone message waiting for us - some people had gone to Elstree and Borehamwood - and wondered where we were! We felt that we had done everything possible to alert people to the changes, and amongst the people who did walk with us there was at least one without email, one who hadn't walked with us before (although a member) and one who isn't a member, and they all managed to see the changes. So, what can one do? I haven't phoned the person who left the message as the line was poor and the phone number difficult to hear.
Report by Judith Griffiths
